COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


Date:		June 25, 2012

To:	Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman
Committee on Transportation, Public Works and Transit

From:		Julie Esch, Director of Operations, Department of Administrative Services

Subject:	Informational Report - Status of the Comprehensive Facilities Plan 
[bookmark: _GoBack]

Background
At its June 13, 2012 meeting, the Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee requested an update on the status of the comprehensive facilities plan.  

Status
Staff representing the County (County team) and the CBRE consultant team had a successful kick-off meeting on Wednesday, June 20, 2012 to discuss the first steps of the plan’s development.   The initial steps include information gathering for the CBRE team and preparation for stakeholder meetings.  

The County team is tasked with providing the CBRE team with VFA (Vanderweil Facilities Assessment) information and façade inspection findings as they pertain to the 25 facilities identified for inclusion in the plan.

The CBRE team will be preparing questions to be used for stakeholder interviews.  The County team is identifying the stakeholders and will be providing an initial communication to those stakeholders informing them of the comprehensive facilities plan.  The County team is also notifying the appropriate county staff that consultants will be in their facilities for the purpose of gather information for the plan.  

A second combined team meeting will be held prior to meeting with stakeholders.


cc:	Patrick Farley, Director, Department of Administrative Services
Chris Abele, County Executive
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
Vince Masterson, Fiscal and Management Analyst
Gary Waszak, Interim Facilities Management Director
Greg High, Director of Architectural, Engineering and Environment Services
Pamela Bryant, Capital Finance Manager
Justin Rodriguez, Capital Finance Analyst
Jodi Mapp, Committee Clerk
